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Dear staff, parents and carers,  
 
Carpet in the Buildings A and I classrooms at Towradgi Public School will be replaced on 
Friday 20 December 2024.  
 
This work will include removing the vinyl floor covering, underneath the existing carpet, which 
contains undisturbed bonded asbestos listed in the school’s asbestos register.  
 
NSW Health explains living, working or being around asbestos is a low risk to your health if 
the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged. 
 
Work will take place outside of usual school hours while no staff or students will be on site – 
from noon to 5pm.  
 
Air monitoring will be in place while work is being done.  
 
Work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by independent 
hygienists, in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. 

The buildings will be inspected by the independent hygienist and a clearance certificate will 
be issued to confirm both have been fully remediated.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 


